Board of Assessor Meeting Minutes

April 4, 2011 – 4:00pm

Attendance:

John LaFleche

Dan Matte
Kevin Arena

William B. Mitchell

Guests:

Carol Childress
Tasks:

The meeting was called to order at 4:10pm. 
John LaFleche, as Chairman of the Sturbridge Board of Assessors; signed a Classified Forest-Agricultural or Horticultural-Recreational Land Tax Lien for 205B Podunk Pike, owned by Brant T. Jennings, effective January 1, 2011 for fiscal year 2013. 
The principal assessor, clerk and members of the board took a moment to thank John LaFleche for his commitment and devotion to the town of Sturbridge. John has served on the Board of Assessors since 2007. The staff and remaining board members wish him the best of luck in the future.
The minutes from March 21, 2011 were read. Dan Matte made a motion to accept the minutes as written. Kevin Arena seconded the motion. The decision was unanimous.

The board members signed the following documents:

1) 14 Motor Vehicle Excise Tax Abatements.

2) 2 Boat Excise Tax Abatements.

3) 2008, 2009 & 2010 Schedule for Uncollected Real Estate Taxes on 11 Audubon Way.

4) 2008, 2009 & 2010 Schedule for Uncollected Real Estate Taxes on 9 Scotch Pine Road.

5) 2008, 2009 & 2010 Schedule for Uncollected Real Estate Taxes on 52-1 New Boston Road.

6) 2006 & 2007 Schedule for Uncollected Motor Vehicle Excise Taxes.

7) 2005, 2006 & 2007 Schedule for Uncollected Boat Excise Taxes.
8) 2011 Motor Vehicle Excise Tax Commitment two.

9) 2011 Motor Vehicle Excise Tax Supplemental Commitment fifty.

10) 2010 Motor Vehicle Excise Tax Commitment eight.

11) 2010 Motor Vehicle Excise Tax Supplemental Commitment fifty seven.

12) Monthly Report of Motor Vehicle Excise Tax Abatements.

13) Monthly Report of Real Estate Tax Abatements.
14) Monthly Report of Boat Excise Tax Abatements.

Summary & Discussion:

A short discussion ensued regarding the abatement application and possible appeal of the real estate located at 77 Hall Road. The principal assessor spoke with the tax consultant for the owner to discuss the assessment and valuation of the real estate. After speaking with Vision Appraisal Technology consultants, it was the recommendation of the principal assessor to disregard any negotiations until the consultant files an appeal with the Appellate Tax Board. State regulations restrict the board from any further action once it has been acted or voted upon. The Board of Assessors has the right to reconsider the abatement once an appeal has been filed with the Appellate Tax Board.
Document Locations:

All documents and reports noted above are located on file in the assessor’s office in the town of Sturbridge. 

Next Scheduled Meeting:

April 25, 2011 – 4:00pm

Meeting Adjourned:

A motion to adjourn the meeting on April 4th, 2011 at 5:00pm was made by Daniel Matte. Kevin Arena seconded the motion. The decision was unanimous.

